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Sherwood Forest Road Maintenance District
Prudential Committee Meeting

Date: Saturday, September 9, 2017
Time: 8:45 AM

Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA

MINUTES - DRAFT
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Vernice D. Cowell (Vice Chair), Stanley C. Taylor, Timothy D. Hawkes, Peter Giano and Leonard R. Daigneault.

Absent:  Margaret A. Clemons, and Charles Andrews (Road Superintendent).
Also present and Robert T. Ronzio Clerk/Treasurer. 

Public Present: Craig Willis. 
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Dr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 8:52 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Dr. Lerner asked if anyone would like to have the entire rules and regulations read aloud. Mr. Taylor made a motion to dispense with reading the procedural provisions of the OML. Ms. Cowell seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous. Dr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Dr. Lerner noted that Mr. Ronzio would be recording the meeting for his brother. Dr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements –
a. Prudential Committee Duties & Responsibilities -Tabled
b. Approval of meeting minutes from August 12, 2017 - Tabled.
2. Prudential Committee Annual District Meeting Report – Tabled
3. General Roads In the absence of the Road Superintendent, Dr. Lerner briefly reported that he had spoken with Mr. Andrews who informed him that the contractor had satisfactorily completed his work order assignments satisfactorily.
a. Update on Maid Marian/Lancelot Lake Bank Stabilization Project -Tabled
b. Road Grading Progress Report & Work Order Status - A full report was tabled until the next meeting in October. 
c. Roadside Mowing & Tree Contracts Status - Dr. Lerner reported that Gilles Beaudoin Services who was also the lowest bidder was awarded the Roadside Mowing Contract in the amount of $6,990.00. Dr. Lerner informed the committee that he spoke with Attorney Goodman and she confirmed that sole proprietors do not need Workman’s Compensation Insurance in Massachusetts. Dr. Lerner further stated that Gil got to work right away and had already made substantial progress. Dr. Lerner reported that Mr. Beaudoin told him that as long as the weather cooperates he should finish the job before the end of the month.
d. Jekot Property on Prince John Drive - Dr. Lerner updated the committee regarding the Jekot property on Prince John Drive, reading aloud a letter received by the Road District. Dr. Lerner noted that he and Mr. Ronzio did a site visit in order to assess the road and swale conditions directly in front of Mr. Jekot’s property as well as ditches on both sides of the road for a considerable distance before and after Mr. Jekot’s property. Mr. Ronzio presented a topographical map produced by Berkshire Engineering for work for the committee to review. Mr. He also provided some history of what had transpired to date.  At this point Mr. Willis entered the meeting and was asked to join in the discussion. Mr. Wills stated that he was the contractor when Berkshire Engineering got involved previously and he corrected a drainage and culvert issue at that time.  Committee members discussed the prior issues, drainage, culvert removal, water flow and what role the Conservation Commission played throughout the history of this project. Mr. Ronzio noted that driveway culverts are the responsibility of the property owner while culvert that cross the right of way are the Road District’s responsibility.  Mr. Taylor made a motion to pursue rectifying the current issue in compliance with the Conservation Commission and through Attorney Goodman, Mr. Daigneault seconded; Unanimous approval.
e. Winter Road Material Stockpile – After considerable discussion Dr. Lerner stated that Mr. Hawkes would be working on acquiring chips/sand for the winter months. Dr. Lerner asked Mr. Willis in the absence of the Road Superintendent to communicate his thoughts and ideas to get this done before it starts snowing, but to also communicate with Mr. Andrews regarding this issue. 
f. General Roads Report - Dr. Lerner asked Mr. Willis in the absence of Road Superintendent, Charles Andrews, if he would give a brief report to the committee regarding the wok he completed in the past month. . Mr. Willis stated that all of the projects that were discussed at the last meeting had been completed to include all road grading. He explained that the ditch across from 455 King Richard drive has been cleaned and that gravel was brought in to re-crown the road. Mr. Willis noted that he was waiting for the Conservation Commission to authorize work to be done on Mystic Isle Way. Mr. Hawkes made a motion to spend $3,500.00 on the road repair project on Sherwood Drive before the road gets any worse, Mr. Giano seconded; Committee members discussed the urgency of getting the work done as opposed to waiting until more tax monies are collected and secured.  Mr. Willis suggested that the District re-grade the road for now without bringing in any additional material as this would be a more cost-effective approach to the situation and put off costly repairs for the time being. Prudential Committee members agree that this would be the right direction to go in for now.  Subsequently Mr. Hawkes retracted his original motion.    
g. Street Signs - Missing & Replacement Report- Tabled
h. Road Designations – Primary/Secondary – Tabled
i. Conservation Commission Report – Tabled
j. Culvert Replacement Municipal Assistance Grant Appl - Tabled
4.  Waterways

a. Driveway Curb Cut & Installation – 352 Sherwood Drive –Tabled
b. Windrow & Sod Berm Removal vs. Intermittent Breaks – Tabled
c. Drainage Ditch and Culvert Inspections – Prince John Drive – Tabled
d. Proprietor Encroachments within Designated Roadway Width, Shoulders, Ditch lines, etc. - Tabled.
e. Proprietor Encroachments - Potential Interference with Storm Water Runoff, Drainage & Snow removal Impact and Liability - Dr. Lerner briefly discussed a list of current encroachments. He stated that the Road District on the advice of legal counsel is not be liable for damage done to trees, plants, fences etc. that are placed within the limits of the designated roadways throughout the community.  He indicated that throughout the year when road maintenance, sanding, plowing etc. during the winter months is conducted some damage could occur and the proprietor may seek compensation.  He felt strongly that to preclude frivolous claims that could be costly in term of legal expenses the District should notify proprietors directly. The Committee discussed the pros and con of singling out individuals.   Eventually, Mr. Taylor made a motion to draft a letter and send it out to the proprietors so that they are aware in the case that an issue arises, Mr. Daigneault seconded; Committee members discussed the matter further.  Dr. Lerner noted that in the future the District could send out a notification about this matter along with the mailing of the tax bills. Mr. Taylor indicated that after discussing the topic further he decided to withdraw the motion.   
5. Winter Road – Planning & Preparation for FY 2018 -Tabled
6. Expanded Voting Rights Status - Tabled
7. Website Update –Ms. Cowell noted that there was nothing new to report. Website activity is very limited. 
8. Road Superintendent - Project Authorizations/Cancelations - Tabled
9. Other business to come before the Committee - Tabled
10. Public Input - Previously discussed
11. Review correspondence Read and reviewed
12. Warrant #3 FY2018 - Mr. Ronzio presented the warrant as prepared and answered questions as they arose.  Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the warrant as presented, Mr. Giano seconded; Unanimous approval.
a. Monthly Accounting, Bank Statements - Mr. Ronzio reviewed the documents with Prudential Committee members. 
b. Budget Approval vs. Projected Quarterly Collections vs. Forecasted Figures - Mr. Ronzio reviewed the documents with Prudential Committee members. 
c. Bank & Town Tax Collector Notifications - Mr. Ronzio reviewed the documents with Prudential Committee members. 
14. Adjournment – Mr. Taylor made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Daignault seconded and the meeting was adjourned at 10:15 AM by unanimous vote. 
Schedule - Next monthly meeting Saturday, October 14, 2017 at 8:45 AM.

